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- THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 24, 1983

Dear Mrs. Jessup:

Thank you for your letter of January 29, 1983 regarding
the Lipizzaner stallion.

I am sorry that your husband is presently unemployed, and I
applaud your 32:sourc :ulness and dedication to the work ethic

v ich has made our country strong. Like the good citizens of
Michigan, there are many people throughout the land who, in these
difficult times, are having to work harder than ever before to
provide for themselves and their familie .

Our economy is becoming stronger every day as inflation,
and, more recently, tk rate of unemployment, move downward.
Please be assured that the President will diligently
continue his efforts to re¢e :ore America to its past
greatness. Your enthusiastic support and self-sacrifice are
a constant source of inspiration for all of us, and I hope
you will soon be able to enjoy the benefits of a healthier
economy.

My best wishes to you and your family.

Sincerely,

Fred F. Fielding
Counsel to the President

Mrs. Carole Jessup
Starmount Training Stable
12145 Lake Road

Montrose, Michigan 48457
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

February 11, 1983

Dear Mr. Wightman:

Your recent letter to the President regarding the Lipizzaner
stallion presented to him has been referred to me for response.

You request that the President donate the horse to the Poway
Valley Pony Club. Though I am sure your club would be able to
provide an excellent home for the stallion, please be advised
that neither the President nor the United States are its owners.
Accordingly, decisions rec rding the horse are not his to make.
I suggest that you direct your inquiry to the Austrian Embassy.

Thank you for writing and I wish you every success with your Pony
Club.

Sincerely,

Fred F. Fielding
Counsel to the President

Mr. David Wightman
Poway Valley Pony Club
12811 Orpha Court
Poway, CA 92064
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